State Counsellor

Daw Aung San Suu Kyi

Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Office No. 9, Nay Pyi Taw

Republic of the Union of Myanmar

Your Excellency,

I am writing to you on the deep humanitarian crisis happening right now in your country.  As you know, the Myanmar authorities’ restrictions on international aid in Rakhine state is putting tens of thousands of lives at risk in a region where mainly Rohingya people are already suffering horrific abuses from a disproportionate military campaign.

Aid workers have told Amnesty International of an increasingly desperate humanitarian situation in Rakhine state, where the military has been engaged in a large-scale operation since attacks on dozens of security posts on August 25, claimed by the armed group Arakan Rohingya Salvation Army.

As so clearly stated by Tirana Hassan, Amnesty International’s Director for Crisis Response:  “Rakhine state is on the precipice of a humanitarian disaster. Nothing can justify denying life-saving aid to desperate people. By blocking access for humanitarian organizations, Myanmar’s authorities have put tens of thousands of people at risk and shown a callous disregard for human life.  These restrictions will affect all communities in Rakhine State. The government must immediately change course and allow humanitarian organizations full and unfettered access to all parts of the state to assist people in need.”

Aid activities have been suspended in the northern part of the state for the last week, while in other parts authorities are denying humanitarian actors access to communities in need, predominantly people from the Rohingya minority.  According to humanitarian workers, restrictions on their activities and access began in early August but deteriorated significantly since the 25 August attacks.

Tens of thousands of people have been forced to flee from their homes since the violence began. According to latest UN estimates 90,000 Rohingya refugees have crossed the border into Bangladesh, while the Myanmar government has evacuated over 11,000 people belonging to other ethnic minority communities living in northern Rakhine State.   Thousands of people – mostly Rohingya – are believed to be stranded in the mountains of northern Rakhine State, where the UN and international NGOs are unable to assess their needs or to provide shelter, food and protection.

Rohingya refugees who have fled into Bangladesh have spoken of witnessing horrific abuses by the Myanmar security forces, including killings of people trying to flee and burning of whole villages.  
I strongly appeal to your sense of humanity and justice to use your voice and all tools within your power to bring humanitarian assistance, peace and safety to the Rohingya people.  At long last, please take all necessary steps to give these suffering people the citizenship and humane treatment they deserve.  

Please take immediate steps to end the violence and atrocities occurring in your country and help the Rohingya people toward securing a just, humane and peaceful future.   Thank you very much for your humane response to this devastating situation.

Sincerely,

cc:
Ambassador H.E U Kyaw Myo Htut, Embassy of the Union of Myanmar, 2300 S St. NW, Washington DC 20008

